VILLAGE OF PHILMONT

PLANNING BOARD

DRAFT MINUTES 
March 16, 2022
Present:
Rob Macfarlane, Judy Tice, Richard Kellerhouse, Richard Osborn, Tom Paino, George Schmidt, Village Engineer and Rob Fitzsimmons, Esq. and Debra Gitterman.
CALLED TO ORDER and Roll Call:

Chairperson Macfarlane:
We will call the meeting to order 7:00 pm.  Tonight we have The Woods application and Brandee Nelson is project manager, Andrew Personett and Jock Winch are here on behalf of The Woods.  Tighe and Bond are consulting engineers.  They have provided a letter from the fire department and Fire Chief Beaumont has no issues.  
Rob Fitzsimmons discussed history of the property and that there is possible lot configuration change.  The shape of the parcel was created in 2007.  In 1991 this was the Bervy subdivision.  In 2007 there was a court supported decision and there was a 1 to 1 swap.  
Whereupon, there was a long discussion of the proposed application.  
Member Tice made a motion for the Planning Board to be the lead agency and Member Kellerhouse Seconded the motion.  
Chairperson Macfarlane:
All in favor?  Opposed?  
Whereupon, the motion passed unanimously. 
Member Osborn made a motion to deem the application complete and to set it for public hearing.  Member Tice Seconded the motion.  

Chairperson Macfarlane:
All in favor?  Opposed?  
Whereupon, the motion passed unanimously and a public hearing will be held April 26, 2022. 

Member Tice made a motion to adjourn, Seconded by Member Osborn. 

Chairperson Macfarlane:
All in favor?  Opposed?  
Whereupon, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:09 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah J. Moses

Philmont Planning Board Secretary

APPROVED BY:

__________________________________

Robert Macfarlane, Chairperson

